
Dec. 29th & Jan. 1st: 
Closed for New Years 
  
Jan. 8th: Water Bills go 
out 
 
Feb. 10th- Water Bills are 
due 
 
Feb. 14th- Winter Taxes 
are due 
 
Feb. 27th- Presidential 
Primary Election 
 
Feb. 29th- All unpaid 
Summer/Winter taxes 
will be sent to the county 
 
Mar. 30th- Easter pancake 
breakfast & marshmallow 
drop 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DATES TO NOTE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Happy New Year! 
From all of us at City Hall. 

 
Saying goodbye to 

 
 
 
 

 
& Welcoming 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Greetings and Happy New Year from the Clerk’s 
Office! 

In November 2022, Michigan voters passed Proposal 2 which amended the State 
Constitution to include additional voting rights and protections, as well as 
created additional voting options. Michigan voters now have three options to 
vote: In-person on Election Day, Absentee Voting, and the newest way to vote is 
Early Voting.  
 

 
 

2024 ELECTION DATES 

Presidential Primary Election – February 27, 2024 
Primary Election – August 6, 2024 

General Election – November 5, 2024 
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EARLY VOTING – NEW! 
Michigan voters now have the right to vote early in person at an Early Voting site for 9 consecutive days prior 
to all federal and statewide elections (not local elections). The Early Voting process is very similar to voting 
on Election Day – show up, complete a voter application, mark your ballot, and place it into the tabulator. The 
election equipment, ballots, and tabulator will be secured every night; however, the results will not be 
tabulated until after the close of polls at 8:00 p.m. on Election Night.  
 
Early Voting will be available beginning with the Presidential Primary election in February 2024 and every 
federal and statewide election thereafter.  
 
The City of Gibraltar’s Early Voting site is located at the Gil Talbert Gibraltar Community Center, 29340 S. 
Gibraltar Rd., and will be available for 9 consecutive days prior to all federal and statewide elections from 
8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m.  
 
For the 2024 Presidential Primary election, Early Voting will be available from February 17 – February 25, 2024 

from 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. 
 
 
 

ABSENTEE VOTING 
Michigan still has no-reason absentee voting; meaning any registered voter can request an absentee ballot to 
vote prior to Election Day.  
 
The biggest change to Absentee Voting in Michigan is the addition of 
the Permanent Absentee Ballot List. Voters who are on our Permanent 
Absentee Ballot List will automatically be mailed an absentee ballot 
for every election. The one exception to this is for Presidential Primary 
elections. Presidential Primary elections occur every 4 years and are 
the one and only election that requires voters to select a political 
party-specific ballot. Voters who checked the box to be added to the 
Permanent Absentee Ballot List during our local election in November 
2023 will receive a postcard in the mail in late December/early January 
and they will be required to select the ballot type they would like to 
receive (Republican or Democrat). That form must be returned to the Clerk’s Office in order to receive an 
absentee ballot for the Presidential Primary election. 
 
With the implementation of the Permanent Absentee Ballot option, the State will be phasing out the 
Automatic Absentee Ballot Application List. In the past, voters on this list would automatically be mailed an 
absentee ballot application before every election. Once this option is phased out, voters who are not on the 
Permanent Absentee Ballot List will have to request an application in order to receive one to apply for an 
absentee ballot.  
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If you are not on the Permanent Absentee Ballot List but would like to be added, simply check the box on any 
absentee ballot application to be added. Call the Clerk’s Office to receive an application. 
 
If you are a snowbird, college student, or if you regularly use a temporary alternative address, the Permanent 
Absentee Ballot List may not be the best option for you as the ballot will be mailed to your home address and 
the USPS cannot forward ballots. The best option for these voters is to apply for an absentee ballot before 
each election. This way you can indicate the address you need your ballot sent to for that specific election.  
 
ELECTION DAY VOTING  
Currently, there are no changes to how we vote on Election Day. The City of Gibraltar has two precincts – both 
of which vote at the Gil Talbert Gibraltar Community Center, located at 29340 S. Gibraltar Rd. Polls are open 
on Election Day from 7:00 a.m. – 8:00 p.m. 
 
REGISTERING TO VOTE 
Individuals are encouraged to register to vote as early as possible before an election. Methods and 
requirements for voter registration depend on the following deadlines: 
 
If there are 15+ days before an election, individuals can register in-person at the City Clerk’s office or a 
Michigan Secretary of State branch office, online, or by mail.  
 
Within 14 days of an election 
and on Election Day, 
individuals may only register 
by visiting their local Clerk’s 
office to register in person 
with documentation of their 
proof of residency.  
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Building Department 
 
September 1, 2023, we welcomed a New Building Department here in Gibraltar! McKenna has started to 
transition in well.  
 
The Building Department will be on-site at Gibraltar City Hall every Monday & Wednesday morning between   
8:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. 
Every 3rd Wednesday of the Month, Amy, will be in office Thursdays instead of Wednesdays. 
 
Building Department services will also be available by phone Monday through Friday between the hours of 
9:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. You can reach them at 248-938-4535.  
The easiest way to reach the Building Department is by email at: gibraltarbuilding@mcka.com 
 
All ordinances will remain the same, and you can find the new city applications in the Building and Safety 
section of the City of Gibraltar’s website. 
 
Trades inspections (Mechanical, Plumbing, and Electrical) are available on Tuesdays & Thursdays from 12pm-
4pm. 
Building and rental inspections are available Mondays & Wednesdays from 8am-12pm. 
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Some helpful tips from our Building Official, Steve, as we enter winter: 
 

o Please make sure you are checking all smoke and carbon monoxide detectors for battery 
life/batteries installed. During this time, it is crucial to make sure they are working properly due to us 
spending more time inside during the cold months! 
Remember, Carbon Monoxide is invisible. There is no 
odor or color to detect when it’s filling your home. 
What causes Carbon Monoxide? It can be burning 
fuels such as different types including wood, gas, 
propane and even charcoal. Check your appliances to 
make sure they are vented correctly. If they are not, 
they also can cause a build up of gas in such small 
spaces.  

 
o If you haven’t already, make sure you are changing your furnace filters! An old dirty filter is allowing 

dust, dander & possibly even mold around your home. When breathing these things in, it can cause 
breathing issues & worsen your allergies. Always best to try to get as much healthy circulation in your 
house as possible when it’s winter time. All windows are shut & we are subject to whatever is being 
pushed around our homes air.  

 
o Now is a perfect time to start decluttering your home. With tax season approaching, many of you can 

donate those items and write them off. On top of that, what a great way to maximize space in your 
home & organize!  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

o With cold weather, comes all kinds of vast weather. Rain, snow, gusts of cold crisp winds. Make sure 
all windows are secure and latched. Not only is it for your safety but it also can be costly, pushing the 
cold in and the hot air out while your furnace tries to keep up!  
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Water Department 
 
Water Bills are going to be billed out January 8th. They are due February 10th, 2024.  
Please note, you are able to apply money on your water bill before bills are calculated and sent out. There 
are many residents who send in bi-weekly/weekly checks in smaller amounts to avoid “the larger” bill every 3 
months. If you question why your water bill is so high, please reach out to Chelsea in the water department 
and she can schedule a meter check/data download to assure you do not have any unnoticed leaks/issues 
going on within your home. 

 
Drop Box 

 
The City Hall payment drop box is located outside of City Hall. Water and tax payments may be dropped for 
payment, at any time/day, if you are unable to make it to City Hall during normal business hours. The drop 
box is checked daily.  
 

If you forget to make a payment for water or taxes on the date it is due, anything that is in the drop box by 
8:00am the following day will be considered as on time. 

 
There is a United States Postal Service mail box located in front of the Gil Talbert Community Center. 

 

New Online Billing System and Website 

 
The city now offers paperless billing for water bills! We have partnered with a company that 
allows residents to register for personal bill-pay accounts. These personal accounts offer a 
wide range of personalized options such as: 
 

- Paperless billing and due date reminders 
- ACH payments and auto-pay 

o Onetime payment $1.95 & auto pay .50 cents 
- Debit/Credit payments (3.25% fee) 
- Text pay and text reminders 
- Scheduled payments 

 
Residents will also be able to view and pay their tax bills online. However, per the State of 
Michigan, it is unlawful to send tax bills via paperless billing. You may view your bill online, 
but a hard copy will still be sent to either you or your mortgage company. See page 12 for 
more online payment information.  
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CALLING ALL CARLSON MARAUDER 
GRADUATES!  

Dorothy Wood is still looking to complete her 
Carlson Yearbook Collection in the Gibraltar 
Museum. She is still in need of the following 
graduating years: 
 

       
  
   
 

If anybody has theirs that they would like to donate, please contact City Hall! Thank you! 

 
Join Gibraltar Kiwanis Club Today! 

 
Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to improving the 
world one child and one community at a time.  Our club, the Greater Gibraltar 
Kiwanis Club meets every Tuesday at the Gibraltar Community Center in the 
small room.  Our meetings begin at 6:30 P.M. and end around 7:30 P.M.  New members are 
welcome!  If you have questions, please contact us at kcgreatergib@gmail.com.  We can also 
be reached through our Facebook page: “Kiwanis Club of Greater Gibraltar” 
 

Lead Line Replacement  
Per State of Michigan requirements, the city has begun working to 
document and replace all lead water service lines in the community. As 

a result, you may receive (or have already received) a letter notifying you 
that your residence has been identified for inspection to help meet this effort. 
These are brief, visual inspections that should not take more than a few minutes 

of your time. These allow the city to record the type of water service material 
present in your home.  
 
Door-to-door inspections will be made intermittently throughout the year. A City of Gibraltar 
DPW employee will identify themselves to you and conduct the inspections. All identified 
lead-line connections will be scheduled for future replacement at no cost to you. Your 
cooperation and understanding in this matter are greatly appreciated.  



City of Gibraltar Community Newsletter ● 83rd Edition 
 

 

- 8 - 

Did you know? 
 

Gibraltar residents can go to Flat Rock Library and 
become members for no charge? Gibraltar will pay your 
membership every year. All you have to do is go to Flat 
Rock Library, fill out an application and we take care of 

the rest! 

Being a member to Flat Rock Library, you have access to 
any Library that is apart of the Library Network. 

To see if a Library in our area is a part of the Network 
please visit: 

https://tln.org/ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

      Join Rotary Today! 

Rotary is 1.4 million passionate individuals 
in 46,000+ clubs worldwide. We are both 
an international organization and a local 

community leader. Together, we lead 
change in our own backyards and     across 

the world. 
 

Meetings every 1st and 3rd Monday at 6:00pm, VFW Post #4230 Located at 

35427 W. Jefferson Ave, Brownstown, MI 48173 

 

Follow us for all updates, meetings and events. Facebook: 

Gibraltar/Rockwood Rotary Club Instagram: @GibRockRo 

 

Impact starts with our members — people like you who see a 

world where people unite and take action to create lasting 

change — across the globe, in our communities, and in 

ourselves. 

 

Becoming a Rotary 
member connects you 
with a diverse group of 

community members who 
share your drive to give 
back. Through regular 
meetings and events, 

you’ll: 

Discuss your community’s 
needs and develop 

creative ways to meet 
them. 

Connect with other 
leaders who are 

changing the world. 
 

Expand your leadership and 
professional skills. 

Catch up with good 
friends and meet new 

ones 
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Trash, Yard Waste and Recycling 

Priority Waste trucks will operate from 6:00 am – 6:00 pm on Mondays 
*Blue Trash cans get picked up first, then they come back around for loose or personal trash cans* 

 

 
In the event a holiday falls on or before your collection day, your collection day will be moved to the 
following business day. Priority Waste recognizes the following holidays: New Year’s Day, Memorial Day, 4 th of 
July, Labor Day, Thanksgiving Day, Christmas Day. 
 
 
Please issue a report to PriorityWaste.com or call the Customer Service Line at 586-228-1200 if your trash was 
missed and for any and all other feedback or issues. Should you have any further  
questions, the full Priority Waste brochure for the City of Gibraltar is posted at 
https://www.prioritywaste.com/cities-we-serve/gibraltar/. 
 
 
 

Solid Waste Yard Waste Recycling 
 
Will collect waste in 96-
gallon tote and other 
containers. Loose bags will 
also be picked-up but are 
not recommended. 
 
Household waste, food 
waste, general rubbish 
 
No container should weigh 
more than 60 lbs. 
 
Bulk item pick-up includes 
and is not limited to: 
washers, dryers, microwave 
ovens, stoves, hot water 
tanks, carpet cut into 4 ft 
sections, furniture etc.  
 
Residents disposing of freon 
bearing appliances that do 
not have freon removed may 
contact Priority Waste for a 
special pick-up for $60 

 
Grass Clippings 
 
Shrub & Brush Trimmings  
(Under 6” in diameter, less than 
4’ in length) 
 
Weekly collection starts the 
week of April 1st and ends the 
week ending with December 15th  
 
Materials must be in brown 
paper yard waste bags or 35-
gallon (or smaller) containers 
marked as yard waste and must 
be less than 60 pounds 
 
Unacceptable Yard Waste: 
sod, pet waste, dirt, rocks, trash, 
root balls, branches, plastics 
 
 

 
Roll-Off Recycling Dumpster is 
located in the parking lot of 
City Hall and is emptied twice 
weekly 
 
Always Recycle: 
 
Clean Plastic Bottles #1,2,4,5 
 
Clean Food and Beverage Cans 
 
Paper 
 
Clean Flattened Cardboard & 
Paperboard 
 
Clean Food & Beverage 
Cartons 
 
TRASH BAGS FILLED WITH 
RECYCLABLE ITEMS WILL BE 
TAKEN TO THE DUMP 
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Chipping: DPW will pause weekly chipping until April 1st!  

 
 
 
 

Emergency Warning Sirens 
 
With the upgraded technology available there will be two different distinct tones depending 
on the type of emergency for the siren located at the pump 
house.  The siren located at the pump house will emit a Fast Wail 
Tone in the event of a Lakeshore Flooding Emergency when the 
lake level reaches 72” above low water datum and a Steady Tone 
in the event of a severe weather emergency such as a Tornado 
Warning.   The Emergency Warning Siren located across from the 
modular home community will only emit a steady tone in the 
event of a severe weather emergency due to the fact that 
Lakeshore Flooding is not an immediate concern for that area.  
Both Sirens will be tested the last Wednesday of the month at 
10:00 am in conjunction with the Fermi Warning Siren.  The new 
Emergency Warning Sirens replaced the city’s old warning siren 
that failed and due to the age of the siren it was unable to be 
repaired. 
 

 
 

If your trash can was broken by Priority Waste or 
your lid needs replaced/fixed, please visit or call 

City Hall. City Hall will submit a claim on your 
behalf once we know which one properly identifies 

your problem.  
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REMEMBER TO REPLACE YOUR SMOKE 
DETECTOR AND CARBON MONOXIDE 

BATTERIES TWICE A YEAR! 

Fire Department 
 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 
 
The City of Gibraltar Fire and Rescue Department are looking for dedicated paid per call volunteers to serve 
the community. Available opportunities include openings for Emergency Medical Technicians (EMT) and Fire 
Fighters. Applications are available at the Gibraltar Police and Fire Department, a dispatcher at the front desk 
can provide one to you. For more information contact Fire Chief William Cain at 734-676-3167. 
 
The Gibraltar Fire Department would like to remind residents that house addresses need to be readable and 
visible from the street. This benefits Police, Fire, EMS and is necessary for your safety.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
A few other quick but very important reminders: 
 

 Do not park in front of any fire hydrant. 
 Try to have a small extinguisher in or close to your kitchen. 
 Do not over plug sockets in your home. 
 Make sure you are cleaning and checking the lint trap in your dryer and hose leading out of 

your residence. 
 Never leave candles burning if you go out or go to sleep.  

 

 
 
 

Please make sure Fire Hydrants are not covered 
with snow. The fire department needs to be able to 
utilize the hydrant quickly in emergency situations. 

Hydrants can also be damaged when covered by 
snow plows and other vehicles. 
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Police Department 

 
A message from the Chief: 
 
Our police department had a busy holiday season!  
 
If you are not familiar with Goodfellows, it is a well-known non-profit organization whose mission is to make 
sure no child goes without a Christmas. Goodfellows utilizes 100% of the donations they receive to both 
provide Christmas gifts to children in need and also provide support to entire families for the holidays. 
 
In our community, the Gibraltar Goodfellows is run by our Police Department, and in 2023, thanks to the 
wonderful donors, Gibraltar Goodfellows raised a total of $10,275.00! These donations helped 47 families in 
our very own community.  
 
Adding to our success, the Toys for Tots drive was hands down our biggest collection thus far here at City 
Hall! 
 
We are so grateful to those who dropped off gifts for the Toys for Tot’s and those who donated to 
Goodfellows! 
 
Hoping everyone has a safe and healthy New Year! 
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                                                                                     Our online bill pay system! 

                                                                           Please visit our website  
                                                                           www.cityofgibraltarmi.gov 

 
                                                                                    Click on:  

 
 
 
 
 
  
Once you click on bill pay, you will select what 
you wish to pay: Taxes or Utilities 
If you want to pay your water bill, once you select 
Utilities you will come across this box:  
Your location ID is the account number that is on 
your bill. From there, you will be asked your 
method of payment. If you’d like to receive 
paperless billing, you set that up at this time. 
 

 
When selecting taxes: Your parcel 
number is the 14-digit number on your 
tax bill starting with 36- and from there, 
you will be prompt to your method of 
payment.  
 
If needing any assistance, please call 
City Hall at 734-676-3900. 
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COMMUNITY CENTER RENTALS! 
 
The Gil Talbert Community Center and Cooke Community Center are available for 2024/2025 indoor rentals, as 
they quickly fill up! The pavilion and outdoor rentals are also available. If you have an event you wish to 
book, please call our Recreation Director, Tamey Gorris, at 734-671-1466 for all reservation inquiries. 
 
For those who do not know, our Cooke and Gil Talbert Community 
Center got a little love over the summer! With new flooring for both 
centers (thanks to Wayne County Parks Milage for helping with the 
Cooke Center!) & wallpaper along with a new roof approved by DDA 
and covered by our insurance for the Talbert Center! 

 
If you or anyone you know 
graduating, getting married or having 
any type of special event the Centers 
are booking up! If you are interested 
in renting the space out, you can call Tamey Gorris at 734-676-3900 EXT 260 
or you can visit our website for details or to fill out our rental form!  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
www.cityofgibraltarmi.gov 

     CLICK ON:   

            
 

Scroll down to the bottom of the page: 
-Select information 
-Community Center Rental Information 
This is where you will find all the information you need to know before booking. 
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CITY HALL GENERAL INFORMATION 

 
Tax Bill Information (2023/2024) 
 
2023 Winter taxes were mailed out December 1st and due without penalty February 14th. A 4% penalty will be 
added to the total after the due dates have passed. If you have an escrow account with your mortgage 
company, a tax bill will be sent to them and you will not receive one. If you believe you should receive a tax 
bill and did not get one, please call City Hall at 734-676-3900. 

 
As of March 1, 2024 all unpaid 2023 real property taxes have been 
marked delinquent and are only payable with the Wayne County 
Treasurer’s Office. You can view and pay delinquent property taxes at 
pta.waynecounty.com/ or by calling (313) 224-5990.  
 
Personal property and Meadowlands taxes are always payable at City 
Hall and do not get sent to Wayne County.  
 

 
 

Gibraltar Infrastructure Millage 
 

In the General Election on November 2, 2021 voters passed the Gibraltar Infrastructure 
Millage. This millage is at the rate of 2.5 mils for 5 years and will take effect on the Summer 
2022 tax bill. This millage is a dedicated millage that will be used to repair, replace and 
maintain our underground infrastructure which will include water, stormwater and 
wastewater networks.  
This is a tandem approach with our water account, as the presented 
rate increase of $1.00 per unit will be going into effect for further 
capital infrastructure funding. As many know, infrastructure all 
around the county is becoming overwhelmed and is in need of 
repair.  

The City would like to thank you for your proactive and 
perceptive support by putting your community first and taking the 

necessary steps to help fix the issues before they become 
emergencies. 
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Gibraltar Historical Museum 
 

29450 Munro Avenue 
2nd Floor of City Hall 
Gibraltar, MI  48173 

734 676 3900 
 

Museum Coordinator: Dorothy Wood 
 

Hours:  1st Sunday of every month 2:00 – 4:00 pm   
Appointments and special tours are available upon request.  

Contact City Hall for all inquiries. 
. 

 

 
Pay a visit to see our new exhibit showcasing The War of 1812, curated by our very 

own Dorothy Wood! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



City of Gibraltar Community Newsletter ● 83rd Edition 
 

 

- 18 - 

   



City of Gibraltar Community Newsletter ● 83rd Edition 
 

 

- 19 - 

CITY OF GIBRALTAR’S SCHEDULE OF MEETINGS 
 
The following regularly scheduled meetings of the 
City Council and Commissions for 2023, in 
compliance with Michigan’s Open Meeting Public Act 
267 of 1976 are as follows: 
 
CITY COUNCIL: 2nd and 4th Monday of each month at 
6:30 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the Municipal 
Building. 
 
PLANNING COMMISSION - 3rd Tuesday of each month 
at 6:30 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the 
Municipal Building. 
 
DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY – 3rd Tuesday of each month immediately following the Planning 
Commission meeting in the Council Chambers of the Municipal Building. 
 
BEAUTIFICATION COMMISSION – 1st Monday of each month at 6:00 p.m. in the Conference Room of the 
Municipal Building. 
 
RECREATION COMMISSION – 1st Tuesday of each month at 6:30 p.m. at the Gil Talbert Community Center, 
29340 S. Gibraltar Rd. 
 
BOARD OF APPEALS – last Tuesday of each month at 4:30 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the Municipal 
Building on an as needed basis or as advertised. 
 
WATERWAYS COMMISSION – 2nd Thursday of each month at 5:30 p.m. (April-October) in the Conference Room 
of the Municipal Chambers.  
 
OVER 50 CLUB – 2nd and last Thursday of each month at 7:00 p.m. at the Gil Talbert Community Center 
 
If a regular meeting is rescheduled or a special meeting is called a notice will be posted at the Municipal 
Building, 29450 Munro Avenue, Gibraltar, MI. 48173. 
 
All meetings are open to the public and your participation is welcome.  If you are interested in being on a 
commission, applications are available at City Hall. 

THE CITY OF GIBRALTAR IS SEEKING 

APPLICANTS FOR RECREATION, 
BEAUTIFICATION, AND COMPENSATION 

COMMISSION! 
 
CONTACT THE CLERK, KATIE TOMASIK, AT 

734-676-3900 EXT 225 ABOUT FILLING 

OUT AN APPLICATION TO JOIN A 

COMMISSION TODAY! 
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